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Waltham Forest





Schools Forum – 22/02/2017

MINUTES OF SCHOOLS FORUM MEETING

Wednesday 22 February 2017
Venue, Waltham Forest Town Hall

5:30 – 7:00pm

	ATTENDEES
	CONSTITUENT

	Shona Ramsay
	Chair of Schools Forum and Secondary Headteacher Representative

	Carole Demol 
	Clerk to Schools Forum

Carole.Demol@walthamforest.gov.uk 

020 8496 3449

	Maintained Primary Headteacher Representatives (4)

	Jane Harris
	Edinburgh Primary

	Kate Jennings
	Mission Grove School

	Lindsey Lampard
	Chingford CofE Primary

	Linda Adair 
	Henry Maynard Primary School and Nursery

	Primary Academies and Primary Free Schools Representatives (4)

	Maureen Okoye (Vice-Chair)
	Davies Lane Primary Academy & Selwyn Primary Academy

	VACANCY
	

	Lynne Harrowell
	Larkswood Primary Academy

	Anne Powell
	Riverley Primary Academy

	Maintained Primary Governor Representatives (2)

	Cllr Akhtar Beg
	Edinburgh Primary

	Thomas Goodall
	Edinburgh Primary 

	Nursery School Representative (1)

	Sandra Campbell
	Church Hill Nursery School and Children’s Centre & Low Hall Nursery School and Children’s Centre

	Maintained Secondary Headteacher Representatives (3)

	Lynnette Parvez
	Kelmscott School 

	Grainne Smyth
	Leytonstone School

	Secondary Academies and Secondary Free School Representatives (3)

	Mark Morrall
	Rushcroft / Chingford Foundation

	Gareth Cross
	Connaught School for Girls

	Rob Pittard
	Norlington School for Boys

	Maintained Secondary Governor Representative (1)

	Ian Moyes
	Heathcote School

	Special School and Special Academies Representative (1)

	Gary Pocock
	Hornbeam Academy

	PRU (1)

	Julian Lee
	Hawkswood Group

	Non-School Representatives (4) 

	Sarah Kendrick
	Redwood Pre-School – Early Years Provider 

	Steve White
	Trade Unions (NUT)

	Penny Wycherley
	Waltham Forest College representing the 16-19 Providers Sector

	Moira Bishop
	Diocesan 

	LBWF Officers

	Linzi Roberts-Egan
	Deputy Chief Executive, Families and Homes Directorate

	Andrew Beckett
	Assistant Director - Inclusion

	Duncan James-Pike
	Strategic Finance Advisor – Children and Young People Services 

	Raina Turner
	Head of Finance  Families Group (Schools and Education Services)

	John Darnbrook
	Programme Manager – Transformation Team – delete if no attendance

	Eve McLoughlin
	Head of Education Support

	Lindsay Jackson
	Education Business Consultant

	Sanjaya Gunatilake
	DSG Accountant

	Shehwar Sultan
	High Needs Accountant

	Observers

	Shermaine Lewis
	Frederick Bremer School

	Sumera Beg
	Chingford CoFE Primary


Minutes

1. Welcome all and Apologies
The Chair welcomed all to the meeting 
Clerk received the following apologies: 
Kate Jennings, Mission Grove (replaced by Paul Ryan)
Lynette Parvez, Kelmscott School (replaced by Zoe Cozens)
Gareth Cross, Connaught School for Girls
Julien Lee, Hawkswood Group

Penny Wycherley, Waltham Forest College 16-19 Providers

Moira Bishop, Diocesan 

2.   Declaration of interest

There were none
3. Minutes of the last meeting held on Wednesday 14 December 2016
The minutes of the last meeting were reviewed for accuracy. 
3.1
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising 
4. Early Years Funding Blocks-provision for the free education for 2, 3 and 4 year olds for 2017-18 and feedback from consultation
Eve McLoughlin Head of Education Support presented the report to the panel and informed them of the following:

We aimed to produce an Early Years Funding Formula (EYFF) in partnership with 
FEEE providers which:
· Was compliant with the DfE statutory financial requirements;
· Provided schools and setting with a fair level of funding, which enabled them to deliver a quality FEEE place; 
· Supports the LA’s statutory duty to ensure sufficient FEEE places are available 
· Supports the delivery of LA’s early years strategy outcomes
· Was informed by feedback from the Early Years Task and Finish Group and the EYFF consultation. 
The key changes in the new operational guidance are: 

· At least 93% of the three and four year old budget received by the LA from the DfE/EFA MUST be passed through to providers;

· A local universal base rate for all types of provider, to be set by local authorities by 2019-20 at the latest; 

· Supplementary funding for maintained nursery schools, for the duration of this Parliament (£241k for Waltham Forest);

· Reforms to mandatory and discretionary supplements local authorities are able to use;

· The introduction of a disability access fund;

· A requirement for authorities to establish a special educational needs inclusion fund.
The 2016-17 Early Years financial guidance allowed:

· The transfer of funding between blocks e.g. from 3 to 4 year old block to the 2 year old funding block, which allowed the LA to fund providers at a higher hourly rate for providing FEEE places to 2 year olds than that received by the LA from the DFE.

· Adjustments to hourly rates, and number of FEEE hours delivered per annum. This allowed the LA to implement eligibility criteria that allowed children to take up their entitlement in advance of the statutory entitlement dates. Three years olds could take up their entitlement from the month after their 3rd birthday and 2 year olds from their 2nd Birthday rather than the term after their 2nd or 3rd birthday as per the statutory requirement. 

The introduction of a minimum pass through rate of 93% of 3 to 4 year old block funding to providers and the introduction of 30hrs FEEE means that continuation of these local arrangements, will no longer be possible because:

The annual allocation provided by the DfE to fund the delivery of FEEE places to three year olds is not sufficient to fund early eligibility as opposed to the statutory criteria for 2 to 3 yr olds as well as a pay rate of £6.00 per hour for 2 year olds.

For 2017-18 we will therefore be implementing payment base rates in line with the hourly rates received by the LA from the DfE. 
This will result in:
· Average hourly base rate of £4.97 per hour for 3 to 4 year olds. 
· Maintained Nursery Schools (MNS) will receive the base rate for 3 to 4 year olds, plus the uplift from the MNS Supplementary Funding of £1.52 per hour. 
· Average hourly base rate of £5.09 per hour for 2 year olds.
· All 2 year old FEEE providers will also receive a top up of 0.57p per hour during 2017-18 only (1st April 2017 to 31st March 2018) raising the hourly rate to £5.66 per hour
The financial impact and affordability of this of the local decision will be reviewed at the end of 2017-18.
The following changes be implemented from 1st April 2017 in order to facilitate a transition to statutory eligibility (term after child’s birthday):
· 2 year olds: 
· From 1 April 2017 to 31 August 2017 2YOs will continue to be eligible from their 2nd birthday (the same as 16-17 criteria); 
· From 1 September 2017 to 31 March 2018 it will revert to the statutory term after they are 2. 
·  3 year olds: 
· From 1 April 2017 to 31 August 2017, 3YOs will continue to be eligible from the month after they are 3 
· From 1 September 2017 to 31 March 2018, 3 and 4 year olds will revert to the statutory term after they are 3T
The phased transition to the statutory eligibility of the term after the child’s 2nd or 3rd birthday and the top up to the 2 year old hourly rate is will minimise turbulence cause by the new funding requirements imposed by the DfE in 17-18. 
· The final hourly rates for 2017-18 (including in year top ups)  equate to a 10% increase in 3 to 4 year old rates and 6% decrease in the 2 year old rate. 

· The average hourly rate across 2,3 and 4 year olds for 2016-17 was £5.25 and for 2017-18 will be £5.31.

* £4.97 for 3 to 4 year olds and £5.66 per hour for 2 year olds

The 2017-18 DfE operational guidance states that a quality supplement is only permitted to support workforce qualifications, and/or support system leadership.
As it is no longer possible to pay a quality payment based on Ofsted grade. 
Of the overall budget for 3 to 4 year olds (1.39 million) a maximum of 10% can be allocated to supplements. This has been allocated budgets  for supplements have been agreed as follows:

· £139k  to a quality supplement for system leadership and workforce development*. 

· £625k to deprivation payments expanded across IDACI bands 1-6, with a higher payment weighting to IDACI bands 4-6

· £625k (from possible supplement allocations) to be used to increase base rates
* (The LA will work with the Early Years Task and Finish Group to allocate a budget for each element and set the criteria for schools and PVI sector providers to qualify and apply for this funding) 

· Providers will be given access to headcount templates at the beginning of the 2017-18 financial year, which they can complete using data from their own school or setting. This will assist with budget planning and forecasting.
· Business support and advice will be made available to providers of 2 year old places, if required, to review their operations and assist with ensuring their continued delivery of 2 year old places does not have a significant negative impact on the sustainability of their school or setting. 
Recommendations:

N/A

Schools Forum to approve:

We will therefore be implementing payment base rates in line with the hourly rates received by the LA from the DfE (Option A) on the survey. This will result in average hourly base rates of £4.97 per hour for 3&4 year olds and £5.09 for 2 year olds.
All members of the panel approved.
Votes
15   agrees

0 against 

0 Abstentions
5. Update on Local Funding Formula and Growth Fund for 2017-18-Sanjaya Gunatilake, DSG Accountant
This report updates Schools Forum on the revised allocation of funding for 2017-18 for the Schools Block due to amendments requested by the Education Funding Agency (EFA) for growing schools. 

This change increases the pupils funded via the Local Funding Formula from 37,881.00 to 37,970.83, an increase of 89.83 pupils. Using the current AWPU and other pupil led factors, this requires an additional funding of £0.479 million.  

This change updates some individual school budget allocations reported at the Schools Forum in January 2017 due to the operation of the capping to fund the Minimum Funding Guarantee. 
Recommendations: 

To meet the shortfall of £0.479 million in the current control total by reducing the 
Growth Fund contingency from £0.772 million to £0.293 million.
Votes
14 agreed
0 against 

1 Abstention
6. High Needs National Funding Formula – Government Response and New Proposals for Consultation-Stage Two

On 14 December 2016 the Department for Education (DfE) announced their response to stage one of the High Needs National Funding Formula (HN-NFF) consultations. This report provides an update of the government’s decisions on the proposals set out in stage one of the consultation; and the proposals set out in stage two of the consultation that will determine funding allocations from Finance Year (FY) 2018-19. 
RECOMMENDATIONS

Schools Forum notes:
· The DfE response to the first stage of the consultation on changes to high needs funding.
· The DfE proposals on the weightings in the high needs funding formula that will determine funding allocations from 2018-19.

· The DfE proposal to support the implementation of the new funding arrangements in local areas, including support for local authorities. 

REASON

· The LA is required to consult with Schools Forum on an annual basis regarding High Needs Block (HNB) funding and how this is distributed to meet pupil’s special educational needs and the LA will continue working with its partners in determining how HNB funding is best utilised.
· The HN-NFF consultation proposes fundamental changes to the methodology on the distribution from national to local level of the HNB using a formulaic basis.

	Select LA name (drop-down)
	
	Waltham Forest

	Region
	
	OUTER LONDON 

	LA code
	
	320

	
	
	

	(A) Basic entitlement factor (10%)
	
	£3,489,127 

	(B) Historic spend factor (43%)
	
	£14,998,638 

	(C) Population factor (21%)
	
	£7,386,322 

	(D) FSM factor (5%)
	
	£1,637,560 

	(E) IDACI factor (7%)
	
	£2,365,102 

	(F) Bad health factor (5%)
	
	£1,609,300 

	(G) Disability factor (2%)
	
	£807,243 

	(H) KS2 low attainment factor (3%)
	
	£1,184,963 

	(I) KS4 low attainment factor (2%)
	
	£739,661 

	(J) Funding floor factor (0%)
	
	£0 

	(K) Hospital education funding (1%)
	
	£514,292 

	NFF allocation before import/export adjustment (100%)
	
	£34,732,208 

	(L) Import/export adjustment (1%)
	
	£306,000 

	Illustrative high needs NFF final allocation
	
	£35,038,208 

	Illustrative high needs NFF year 1 allocation
	
	£35,038,208 

	
	
	(£36,055,600)

	
	
	£650,000 

	
	
	(£35,405,600)


The above figures are likely to be less and in 2018-19 to receive formula for the high needs blocks.  We will need mechanism and to determine best value for money.

The DfE will use 2017-18 planned spending baselines to calculate the funding floor in the 2018-19 formula. The funding floor is intended to ensure the current level of provision for children and young people with high needs is protected.

The DfE will use the following factors to calculate the allocation; population factor, free school meals (FSM), income deprivation affecting children index (IDACI), Low attainment and Health and disability. ACA will be applied to proxy factors to arrive at the final allocation.

Questions:

Shona Ramsay (SR): How will money be spent?

Andrew Beckett (AB): It was distributed to local area in December 2016.
Actions:
· To draft response for the Head teachers’ Meeting in March 2017.  Draft to be ready for Friday 3rd March.  

Recommendations:

The DfE response to the first stage of the consultation on changes to high needs funding.
The DfE proposals on the weightings in the high needs funding formula that will determine funding allocations from 2018-19.

The DfE proposal to support the implementation of the new funding arrangements in local areas, including support for local authorities. 

All members of the panel approved and noted.
7. Update on National Funding Formula Consultation Stage 2  
1.  Question: 2020-will schools loose reduction?
 
 Answer: Have a look on Appendix A

2. Question: Explain the geographic-how much is based on the geographic funding’s?

Answer: Mr Duncan replied to check table on documents sent to panel members.

3. Question: When is the report out? Do we need serious strategic discussions to discuss these changes further? 
Answer: Mr Ducan replied that schools needs to plan to lose approximately 1 ½ % of their budgets.

RECOMMENDATIONS

Response to the stage 2 of the consultation is due to the DFE by 22 March 2017.

A Central Schools Services Block will be introduced in 2018-19.

There will be a ring fenced schools block.

The NFF will be introduced in 2019-20 and 2018-19 will be a transitional year.

The NFF will have two elements: pupil based and school based.
The Pupil based element will be calculated by the DFE and issued to the LA. The school based element will be allocated by the LA locally. 

In the transition year the LA will run the LFF within the aggregate budget based on 2017-18 using the NFF factors.

REASON

The consultation with the DFE on the national funding formula ends on 22 March.

All members of the panel approved and noted.

7
Any Other Business
None
8
Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting shall take place in June 2017 at 5:30pm. Date will be confirmed.
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